
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF MAY 21,2012  

MEETING CONVENED AT 8 PM, CMDR DENNIS ROSENWALD PRESIDING. REGULAR  

OPENING CEREMONIES WERE CONDUCTED FOLLOWED BY THE ROLL CALL.  

REPORTS  

MEMBERSHIP-JOE DIETRICK REPORTED A PAID UP MEMBERSHIP OF 217 WHICH IS 92 OF  

OUR GOAL. THE MEMBERSHIP ACCOUNT STARTED WITH A BALANCE OF $508.50,  

TRANSFERRED $374.50 TO THE POST AND ENDED WITH A BALANCE OF $134. JOE ALSO  

REPORTED THAT HE SENT OUT 11 LETTERS TO THE FAMILIES OF DECEASED MEMBERS  

INVITING THEM TO ATTEND OUR MEMORIAL MASS AT OUR LADy QUEEN OF PEACE. JOE  

ALSO REPORTED THAT HE THOUGHT WE HAD PICK UP.3 NEW MEMBERS AT THE YARD  

SALE BUT THAT DID NOT MATERIALIZE ..  

HOUSE REPORT=DA VE CURRAN REPORTED THAT THE GOOD NEWS WAS WE HAD GOOD  

BOOKINGS FOR PARTIES. THE BAD NEW WAS THAT THE VIET NAM VETERANS WOULD NO  

LONGER BE USING THE HALL AND THE NEW DORP CIVIC ASSOCIATION WOULD BE  

REDUCING THEIR MEETINGS FROM 9 A YEAR TO 4.  

POST TREASURER-EMERY CHAGNON REPORTED A START BALANCE OF $748 AND A  

CLOSING OF $468.  

CORPORATION TREASURER -PAUL SALZAK REPORTED A START BALANCE OF $14,221 AND  

A CLOSING OF $15,803.  

OLD BUSINESS 

YARD SALE- CHARLES GOFFREDO REPORTED A GOOD TURN OUT FOR THE YARD SALE  

WHICH RESULTED IN A PROFIT OF $850. THE PROFIT WILL BE DONATED TO THE  

CHILDRENS EMERGENCY FUND. HE ALSO REPORTED THAT WE HAD VOLUNTEER HELP  

FROM SOME HIGH SCHOOL STUDENTS AND HE WILL PRESENT THEM WITH A  

CERTIFICATES OF APPRECIATION. ALL. UNSOLD ITEMS WERE DONATED TO THE GREAT  

KILLS THRIFT SHOP.  

CORRESPONDENCE  

LETTER RECEIVED FROM THE VIET NAM VETERANS. INFORMING US THAT THEY WILL NO  

LONGER BE USING THE POST FOR THEIR ACTIVITIES AND THANKED US AND  

APPRECIATED LETTING THEM USE OUR FACILITIES ..  

LETTER RECEIVED FROM THE WOMENS AUXILIARY INVITING US TO ATTEND A FUND  

RAISER FOR DIANNE GERBER AT THE GOLD STAR POST ON JUNE 10,2012. DIANNE IS A  

CANDIDATE FOR PRESIDENT OF THE DEPARTMENT.OF MEW YORK.  

NEW BUSINESS-  

MOTION MADE THAT THE POST RAISE THE DONATION TO THE CHILDREN'S FUND BY $150  

WHICH RESULTS I N TOTAL DONATION OF $1000. MOTION SECOND AND PASSED.  

A MOTION FROM THE FLOOR THAT THE CURRENT SLATE OF ELECTED OFFICERS BE  

ELECTED FOR THE COMING YEAR 2012-2013. THERE BEING NO OTHER NOMINATIONS, THE  

ADJUTANT CAST ONE VOTE FOR THEIR ELECTION ..  

FOLLOWING THE ELECTIONS, MEMBERS NAMES WERE TAKING THAT WILL BE  

SUBMITTED AS DELEGATES AND ALTERNATES TO THE COUNTY COMMITTEE AND THE  

CONVENTION TO BE HELD AT THE VARSITY CLUB ON JUNE 14,2012 SIGNING IN AT 6PM.  

 

MEETING ADJOURNED AT 9:15 PM WITH REGULAR CLOSING CEREMONIES 

RESPECTFULLY 

FERDIE SALVATORE 

ADJUTANT 


